In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Rescheduled: Mandatory Student Teaching Planning Meeting for Fall 2011
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/11
- · Student Alert System

General Announcements

- · Applications to live in Environmental House are Now Available!
- · Make Your Appointment for Spa-Ghetti!
- · Intramural One-Day Tournaments Soccer and Basketball
- French Tutoring
- · The Jasmine Revolution in Tunisia
- · Red Cross Info Session at the WLC
- · How To Buy Electronics Without Getting Ripped Off!
- · Rochester Area Career Expo (RACE)
- · Spring 2011 Employee Phone List
- · Please Join Us for Faculty Book Reception
- Friday Night Hikes
- February Healthy Living Newsletter
- · 40th Annual Sarasota Luncheon
- · Why Not Save Money on Your Prescriptions?
- · Classic Movie Matinee: 'Winchester '73' (1950)
- · Lecture: Causes of the Civil War

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY		TOMORROW	THURSDAY
11:30	Please Join Us for Faculty Book Reception	12:20 What I Know Wednesday	12:10 Bergren Forum - 'Rural Anarchism for Dummies' 3:30 CYLI Contagion
3:30	CYLI Contagion	3:30 CYLI Theatre	
6:00	Tai Chi Workshop	5:00 Artist Lecture - Jason Green	
	Women's Basketball Game	7:00 The Jasmine Revolution in Tunisia	
8:00	Men's Basketball Game		
8:30	International Folk Dancing		

Rescheduled: Mandatory Student Teaching Planning Meeting for Fall 2011

If you are an Art or Middle/Adolescent Education minor student and plan to Student Teach in the fall semester of 2011 you must attend a mandatory planning meeting on Wednesday, Feb. 9 from 11:30 a.m.-12:20 p.m. in 340 Myers Hall.

If you are unable to attend this meeting please let the division secretary, Cathy Allen, know either by phone 607.871.2219 or e-mail: allenc @alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/11

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2011 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2011-12 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2011-12 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Alert System

After some maintenance to the program, the student alert link is back up and running on the our.alfred Web page.

The student alert system is intended to serve as a proactive measure to make sure that our students stay on track academically. Alerts can be submitted by faculty, staff, coaches, work-study supervisors, etc...

Typically "alert-able" circumstances include poor attendance, missing work, poor exam grades, withdrawn/depressed behavior, or anything else you notice that may result in the student underperforming academically.

Once an alert is submitted, appropriate parties are notified and there is a collaborative outreach between Student Affairs and Academic Affairs, with the form of outreach depending on the nature of the alert.

To submit an alert, go to http://www.our.alfred.edu. Hover over the Faculty/Staff link on the left until more options pop up. Click on "student alert" at the bottom of that pop-out list. You will be prompted to sign in using the same username/password combination you would use to access your campus e-mail.

If you have questions related to the student alert process, or accessing the student alert page, feel free to contact Justin Cornelius via e-mail (**Cornelius@alfred.edu**) or phone (extension 2004).

Submitted by: Justin Cornelius

back to top Send Email Reminder

Applications to live in Environmental House are Now Available!

The Environmental House is a special interest house on campus that students can apply to live in to practice an environmentally friendly lifestyle. The house is located at 16 Park St. (across from the Health Center).

Applications are now available in room 319 of the Science Center and they are due March 4. If you are interested in living there, fill out an application. Applications are encouraged from students in all majors.

If you have any questions, contact Michele Hluchy at **fhluchy@alfred.edu**

Submitted by: Michele Hluchy

back to top Send Email Reminder

Make Your Appointment for Spa-Ghetti!

How much more winter can you take? You don't have to come to the Spa-Ghetti!

On Friday, Feb. 11, Habitat for Humanity and the Center for Student Involvement are co-sponsoring a great escape. Starting at 5 p.m. and lasting until 8 p.m., go to Susan Howell Hall for a terrific spaghetti dinner. Donations are encouraged to fund the Habitat for Humanity's Spring Break Trip.

Then, between 7-10 p.m., go upstairs in SHH to get a massage, manicure, or pedicure. Each service costs \$10....or....\$25 for all three! Appointments are being taken at **bankern@alfred.edu** and are highly encouraged. They fill up fast!

No money? Still come up and "hang out" just to enjoy the atmosphere. It's time to relax!

Submitted by: Nancy Banker

back to top Send Email Reminder

Intramural One-Day Tournaments - Soccer and Basketball

Hey Everyone,

We were able to get the gym for a few hours on a Sunday. I would like to host a couple of tournaments so please enter your roster by e-mailing me, Scott Miller, at millerst@alfred.edu.

Rosters are due by the 17th for Basketball and the 24th for Soccer.

Feb. 20 4-9 p.m. 5v5 Basketball (open)

Feb. 27 2-7 p.m. Soccer (open)

Link: millerst@alfred.edu
Submitted by: Scott Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

French Tutoring

Due to a schedule conflict, French tutoring will be on Tuesday from 7 to 9 p.m. instead of on Monday.

Submitted by: Alyssa Franklin

back to top Send Email Reminder

The Jasmine Revolution in Tunisia

Global Awareness Roundtable Will Present:

The Jasmine Revolution in Tunisia

Wednesday, February 9th Knight Club - Campus Center

Time: 7-8 p.m.

Presenter: Zakia Robana

The Jasmine Revolution in Tunisia

Tunisia, one of the smallest countries in North Africa, became an Iconoclast in the Arab world and other developing countries around the globe.

The Jasmine Revolution is an organic revolution started solely by people of Tunisia especially the youth against the oppression, the unemployment and the stifling of freedom of expression, of political and religious choice. This domino effect has reached the heart of the Middle East and still spreading.

Please join us and take part in the discussion following the speaker.

The Global Awareness Roundtable is a monthly event designed to introduce the Alfred community to a variety of cultures from around the world. This informal gathering gives our international faculty, students, and alumni the opportunity to introduce participants to countries as diverse as Japan, Guatemala, and Tunisia. Students who have lived, studied or worked abroad also share their experiences and observations.

Presentations cover a wide range of topics including history, traditions, art, music and food. This event is supported by the College of Liberal Arts & Sciences and the Language Department.

If you are interested in participating or have any questions please contact Zakia Robana @ 871.2880.

Submitted by: Zakia Robana

back to top Send Email Reminder

Red Cross Info Session at the WLC

Would you like more information on the American Red Cross? Come to the Women's Leadership Center tonight, Feb. 8, at 5 p.m. for an info session.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

How To Buy Electronics Without Getting Ripped Off!

On Wednesday, Feb. 9, Anton Flint will be the speaker for the WLC series, "What I Know Wednesday." Join us from 12:20 to 1:15 p.m. at the WLC where Anton will divulge the mysteries of "You paid how much for that phone?"

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Rochester Area Career Expo (RACE)

Over 50 employers expected to attend.

Transportation provided by the AU Career Development Center. Call 871.2164 or e-mail **cdc@alfred.edu** to reserve a seat.

Link: complete list of registered employers

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Spring 2011 Employee Phone List

The Alfred University Employee Phone List is now available on the HR Web page at the following link:

Link: Spring 2011 Employee Phone List

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

Please Join Us for Faculty Book Reception

Today at the AU Bookstore please join us from 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m. for a book reception. We are celebrating the release of mechanical engineering faculty member, Jonghong Fan's, book "Multiscale Analysis of Deformation and Failure of Materials."

Students will be demonstrating the accompanying book Web site. Refreshments will be served.

Please join us to celebrate and socialize!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Friday Night Hikes

We will be meeting again this Friday to snowshoe or hike the Pine Hill trails.

- -When: Friday, Feb. 11 at 6 p.m.
- -Where: We will meet on the 1st floor of the Powell Campus Center near the mail room
- -What do you need: Headlamps and snowshoes are recommended but not required.

Hope to see you this Friday.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

February Healthy Living Newsletter

BCBS of WNY provides us with a newsletter each month offering timely tips on healthy living. Attached is a link to this month's offering. We hope that you and your family will find the information helpful.

Link: February Healthy Living Newsletter

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

40th Annual Sarasota Luncheon

Join AU President Charles Edmondson and his spouse, Laura Greyson, as they welcome alumni, parents, and friends to the 40th Annual Sarasota Luncheon.

Saturday, March 5, 2011 Social Hour: 11:30 a.m. Luncheon: 12:30 p.m. The Bird Key Yacht Club 301 Bird Key Drive Sarasota, Florida

The cost to attend is \$15 per person. Please RSVP by Friday, Feb. 25. You may register by phoning 607.871.2144, by e-mailing alumni@alfred.edu, or by visiting www.alfred.edu/alumni.

Hope to see you there!

Submitted by: Audrea Sirianni

back to top Send Email Reminder

Why Not Save Money on Your Prescriptions?

Several retailers (including Wegman's) will provide Free antibiotic prescriptions just to get you in their store!

Also, you can often save money on many generic prescriptions by NOT using your insurance plan. In many circumstances, you can purchase generic prescription medication at local pharmacies for less than you are paying in co-pays.

For example, if you take the generic version of Pravachol for a cholesterol condition or Synthroid for a thyroid condition you could purchase these medications without insurance for as little as \$3.99 per month or \$9.99 for a 90-day supply.

This example is based on purchasing the medicine at a ShopRite pharmacy. Other stores such as Wal-Mart and Walgreens also offer discounts. Check out their Web sites as well other drugstores near you.

Just a helpful hint - why not take advantage?

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Classic Movie Matinee: 'Winchester '73' (1950)

Thursday, Feb. 10 at 1:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

This exceptional Western about the tracking of a man and a stolen rifle through a series of interrelated episodes leads to a memorable shootout. Actors starring in this landmark film include James Stewart, Shelley Winters, Dan Duryea, John McIntire, Rock Hudson, and Will Geer.

The library-sponsored film is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lecture: Causes of the Civil War

Speaker: Craig Braack Tuesday, Feb. 8 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Craig will trace the many causes of the Civil War back to the 1770s including economic, political, and religious differences. The program concludes with the election of "That Devil Lincoln" in 1860.

This library-sponsored lecture is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews